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** PLEASE REDACT ALL PERSONAL INFORMATION **
 
Question On Validity of a 2018 Acoustic Report Not Near the Impacted Area
 
I would like to raise my concerns about the true accuracy of the Noise Emission Report that was
submitted with the development application for the proposed pickleball courts.
 
The acoustic report that was filed, was done over a short unreliable time period in November 2018 –
nearly 6 years ago! I would like to question the accuracy as it does not give a true indication of the
current noise emission impact for the directly affected residential neighbours surrounding the proposed
courts in 2024 verses a report done 6 years ago done in a non-residential location further away from
the proposed courts that would not be affected.
 
Referring to the “Environmental Health Referral Response - industrial use document uploaded

 
Right at this time of writing this at 9.32pm I can hear all the noise (yelling, whistles etc) from the
current futsal game underway and this is only 1 game going not a proposed 6 courts in play. I currently
have to close my doors and windows blocking any natural air flow and loss of use and enjoyment of
my outdoor space.
 
Looking at this report, the testing done in 2018 was in a quiet industrial area further away from where
local neighbours that will be directly impacted by the constant loud sound of the paddle boards
whacking. There are no homes where the testing meter was placed.
 
My question is - does this 2018 report give a true indication of potential offensive noise emissions vs
2024 to the large amount of homes that will be affected.
 



X Location of testing done 6 years ago in 2018. No residential homes in this area and tucked behind
industrial factories.
 
X Location of proposed courts with residential homes surrounded directly impacted by the proposed
courts
 

 The Homes highlighted in yellow that will be directly impacted with no break from the constant
loud offensive whacking noise 13.5 hours a day 7 days a week. This impact will cause so much mental
distress for the surrounding neighbours and major loss of comfort in their homes.
 
All the people who are in favour of this application do not live in the area so they will never be affected
by the constant loud offensive noise. They will be able to go home and enjoy their personal space
unlike what will be forced upon all the surrounding residents 8am-9.30pm 7 days a week.
 
There will be no reprieve for any of the local residents, we do not want this. Please for the sake of the
mental health and the loss of comfort of living in our homes, please do not approve this development.
 




